DARTMOUTH POLICE DEPARTMENT

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: Sunday, July 3, 2016

THREE SERIOUSLY INJURED IN MOTOR VEHICLE CRASH

[bookmark: _GoBack]DARTMOUTH, MA – On Sunday, July 3, 2016 at approximately 2:10 a.m. Dartmouth Police, and other emergency personnel, responded to the area of #571 State Road to investigate a two (2) car motor vehicle crash, involving a 2008 Nissan Pathfinder and a 2002 Chrysler Sebring.

As a result of the crash, both the male operator and a female passenger in the Nissan, as well as the male operator of the Chrysler, were all transported to Rhode Island Hospital with serious injuries.   

It is not known at this time if any of the involved parties were wearing seatbelts at the time of the crash.   

The crash is currently under investigation by the Dartmouth Police Department Crash Reconstruction Unit. 



Contact: Kyle Costa
               Public Information Officer
               774-930-0141




   



